At A Regular Town Meeting 

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 2nd day of October, 2006

     Roll Call:                     Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                           George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                           Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                           Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:                  Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                         James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                         Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                         Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1. Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Richard Quinn, Meadow Winds.

2. Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

             5.b. Public Hearing for Special Districts

           10.b. Orange County USSA Umpire Contract

           11.a. Budget Transfer:  Nob Hill Sewer District

           14. Executive Session

a. Police Personnel

b.   Highway Personnel

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

None.

5.    a. Schedule Public Hearing for 2007 General and Highway Fund Budgets   

      (Suggested Time and Date: Monday, October 16, 2006 at 7:00 P.M.)

      Supervisor Booth announced that he would like to schedule the Public Hearing for 

      the 2007 General and Highway Fund Budgets for October 16, 2006 at 7:00 P.M.  

      The Town Board would like Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to be present at 

      this meeting.  Supervisor Booth said he will convey the Board’s wishes to Mrs.  

Calarco.  At this time, Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, presented the Tentative Budget to the Town Board.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to schedule the Public Hearing for 

      the 2007 General and Highway Fund Budgets for October 16, 2006 at 7:00 P.M., 

      seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

            b. Public Hearing for Special Districts
            Councilwoman Greene asked if it wasn’t appropriate to schedule the Public     

            Hearing tonight for the Special Districts. Supervisor Booth explained that we   

            could do that at a late date.  Supervisor Booth asked Andrew Zarutskie, Town 

Clerk, if he could check on the date last year that we scheduled the meeting.  Supervisor Booth said we should have plenty of time to schedule the 

            Public Hearing.

      6.  Reserve Transfers
      This is per the request from the Supervisor and Town Board, to transfer 

      $75,000.00 from Unappropriated Fund Balance to the Computer Capital Reserve.   

      Also per Supervisor Booth and the Town Board’s request please transfer 

      $300,000.00 from the Unappropriated Fund Balance to the Tax Stabilization 

      Reserve.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the above transfers, 

      seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene –aye; Mr. Booth – aye.   Motion passed 5-0. 

7. NIMS Resolution

This is a request from Supervisor Booth to approve the Resolution Adopting the National Incident Management System (NIMS) by the Town of Newburgh (see attached resolution fro specific working).

 MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Adopting  the National Incident Management System by the Town Board, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

 VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

8. Highway Department:  Budget Transfers

This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to transfer the following from Account 030.5110.0466 Operating Supplies to the following:

     030.5110.0463    Meals Non Snow                                                   $     90.00

     030.5110.0497    Maintenance Contract / Lease Rental                    $1,200.00

     030.5110.0499    Other Expenses General Repairs                           $  500.00

     030.5140.0499    Other Expenses Drainage                                      $1,100.00

     030.5142.0499    Other Expenses Snow                                           $     40.00

                                                                                                               $2,930.00

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the above transfers in the amount of $2,930.00, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

9. Computer Surplus

This is a request from Thomas Masten, Deputy Assessor and Data Processing Administrator, to see if a non-profit organization would be interested in 19” color displays that are in working order.  We are limited in storage space and according to today’s standards they are considered obsolete.  There are approximately six displays.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request to donate these displays to non-profit organizations, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

10.   Recreation

               a. Award of Lighting Contract 

               This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation 

               and Conservation, to award the lighting contract for the basketball courts 

               at Chadwick Lake, to Pantel Contracting Corp., Wappingers Falls, NY in the 

               amount of $38,000.00.  This low bid is lower than the consulting engineer’s 

               estimate of $41,500.00.  We received the attached bids and Pantel Contracting 

               Corp. provided the lowest bid.

               MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the lighting contract 

               for the basketball courts at Chadwick Lake Park to Pantel Contracting Corp. in 

               the amount of $38,000.00, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

               VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

               Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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  b.  Orange County USSA Umpires Contract

               This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

Conservation, to add an additional $20.00 sanction fee per softball team to the                            Orange County USSA Umpires Contract.  This fee was omitted from the original contract in error.  The total amount would be for $860.00.

               MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the additional $860.00 

               for the sanction fees to the Orange County USSA Umpires Contract, seconded 

               by Councilman Piaquadio.

               VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

               Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

11.   Sewer:

a. Budget Transfer:  Nob Hill Sewer District

This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the following budget transfers from: 

                     8130.0200.5009(Equipment)                          $  300.00

                                       8130.0458.5009(Repairs-Collection)             $1,500.00

                                       8130.0459.5009(Chemicals)                          $   100.00

                                       8130.0473.5009(Repairs-Treatment)             $1,500.00

                                       8130.0497.5009(I & I Reduction)                  $1,000.00   

                                       8130.0499.5009(Misc.)                                  $1,000.00

                   to account # 8130.0457.5009.  This will cover the lowest proposal received 

                   for the septic tank pump out, in the amount of $8,750.00.  This is something 

                   that needs to be done every three years.

                 MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the above mentioned 

                 budget transfers, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

                 VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

                 Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

b. Award of Septic Pump Out Contract Nob Hill Sewer District

This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to award the low proposal to Earth Care / All County to do the septic tank pump out in the Nob Hill Sewer District in the amount of $8,750.00.  We received eight quotes, prices ranging from $17,500.00 to the low quote of $8,750.00. (See attached quotes.)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to hire Earth Care / All County for the septic tank pump out of the Nob Hill Sewer District in the amount of $8,750.00, seconded Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

12.   Announcements and Other Presentations

a. Record of Decision: Dupont / Stauffer Landfill Site

Supervisor Booth announced that the Record of Decision will be posted outside the Town Clerk’s Office if anyone is interested in reading it.

b. Other Announcements

Councilman Woolsey wanted to announce the retirement of Police Officer Conrad Hanson who has served the Town of Newburgh for many years.  He also served in the Marines Corps. and the United States Army Reserves.  On October 14, 2006 they will be having a retirement dinner for him.  Councilman Woolsey would like to have a proclamation presented to him.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to have either a resolution or proclamation presented to Police Officer Hanson, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.   

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

Councilman Woolsey announced the retirement of Police Officer Larry Mermell on November 10, 2006.  

Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that his office was open this past Saturday and it was very successful.  The Clerk’s Office will be open again on November 4, 2006.  

13. Public Comments

      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds 

      Voiced his concern about Code Compliance still not calling.  It has been six    

      months minus five days since he first called them..

      Asked about the Home Owners’ Association being taken over by the home 

      owners.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town explained that he is still waiting to 

      hear from the Attorney General’s Office.

      Asked about Meadow Winds being taken out of the lighting district.  Asked about 

      202C law.  The Town is trying to get clarification.  

      Sandra Kissam / Gardnertown

      Asked to have the NIMS Resolution read. (See attached resolution for verbiage 

      that Supervisor Booth read.)  Supervisor Booth said we are in compliance with 

      NIMS and all necessary personnel in the Town of Newburgh have been trained.    

      We use NIMS in our Emergency Preparedness Committee.

      Voiced her concern about the situation at Meadow Winds.  They have had a bad 

      history of defective construction and code violations.  She has seen people come 

      to this meeting room meeting after meeting complaining about Meadow Winds.  

      When a subdivision or project is constructed and Code Compliance is called in to 

      do the inspections, doesn’t Code Compliance give the builder or homeowner 

      some kind of indication that something is not built to code.  Supervisor Booth said 

      yes.  If Code Compliance feels a residence or project deserves a Certificate of 

      Occupancy, does that mean the Town washed their hands of any further 

      responsibility.  Supervisor Booth explained that once the Certificate of 

      Occupancy is given, it is the owner’s property and if something happens down the 

      line or something changes, he is not sure how we would govern that.  Different 

      kinds of issues have come up over the years in Meadow Winds.  If things were 

      passable at the time of inspection and the Certificate of Occupancy was issued, 

      clearly it was cosmetic.  Councilman Woolsey said we have gone back to the 

      builder on several occasions due to safety violations, such as water lines freezing 

      and the fire departments having to go there and fire walls not being put up 

      correctly.   Mrs. Kissam is not discussing this gentleman in particular, but that 

      fact he has been asking for something to be done.  Where does the responsibility 

      lie.  It falls into the same area as the Pilot Truck Stop.  Here we have a truck in 

      operation for about a year and the management of the truck stop is not managing 

      the regulations.  Do people have to suffer as a result of this or does the Town have    

      an enforcement right against the current management of that establishment.  Is it 

      our policy that once something is in that is it.  Supervisor Booth said not at all.  

      Supervisor Booth explained getting back to Meadow Winds, he has received 

      numerous calls from Senators and Assembly people because our Code 

      Compliance Department wasn’t giving out Certificate of Occupancies.  We held 

      our ground no matter how much pressure we got and the work was done properly.  

      Mrs. Kissam asked if it was a rental building (apartments) and the landlord was 

Public Meeting --- October 2, 2006 --- page 5      

not maintaining the building, does the Town have enforcement power in that 

      situation.  Supervisor Booth said yes we do.  

      Mrs. Kissam voiced her concern about the Colden Park Sewer District property. 

      She has asked for information through the Freedom of Information Act about this 

      property.  Mrs. Kissam told Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, that he was 

      correct that this property is part of the Sewer District.  In the document she 

      received, it shows that the property was transferred for ten dollars from the 

      original property owner with a provision for a well site, well site right of way, a 

      reservoir site and a sewage disposal site for this nine acre parcel.  Mrs. Kissam 

      asked if there is a well on that site.  Mr. Taylor said he hasn’t completed the 

      analysis of the document but he does know that one parcel in Colden Park is 

      being addressed by that document.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that 

      there were several transfers in Colden Park.  There is a four or five acre parcels 

      behind Westwood that he believes contained the original well fields.  The 

      reservoir site that is mentioned is located on a fifty foot wide parcel that held two 

      storage tanks that were considered reservoirs.  Then there is a forty foot right of 

      way that gets you access to the well sites.  Mrs. Kissam said this is Town 

      property and should not be altered in any way.  If she is not mistaken it takes both 

      the Assembly and Legislature to allow a municipality to sell Town owned 

      property.

      Ellenjane Gonyea / Colden Park

      Asked Supervisor Booth what the appraisal for the Colden Park Sewer Property 

      came in at.  Supervisor Booth said the appraisal is in the amount of $287,000.00 

      as R-1.  Mrs. Gonyea said the previous appraisal was for $220,000.00 R-3, there 

      is not a great difference in the two appraisals.  This appraisal doesn’t give the 

      value if the property was subdivided.  Supervisor Booth said correct.  Jim 

      Osborne, Town Engineer, thinks the appraisal for R-3 was for $300,000.00 and 

      for R-2 $260,000.00.  Mrs. Gonyea said they have been paying taxes for the up 

      keep of the sewer and roads since 1976.  Since 1976 until the present other 

      sections of the Town have had their tax money directed to the repair of their 

      infrastructures in their neighborhoods.  We have not.  We have been paying for 

      other sections of the Town and now it is their turn to help pay for repairs to our 

      infrastructure.  Supervisor Booth explained that there are two funds – the 

      Highway Fund for road work for the entire Town.  We have the Sewer District 

      funds which are set up for each district.  Mrs. Gonyea explained that 

      we have new homeowners in our development and they may want something 

      different.  Councilman Woolsey said we are doing what the homeowners asked 

      for and if this isn’t what you want let us  know.  Mrs. Gonyea explained that they 

      attempted to take a poll of the home owners in the past eight weeks and only one 

      person voted to sell the land.  All other people responded to keep the property as 

      open space for a buffer to Route 84 or open space for recreational use.  Mrs. 

      Gonyea was asked by Councilman Piaquadio if she could possibly get a petition 

      together explaining that the residents would like to keep the land and bond for the 

      repairs and present it to the Town Board.  Mrs. Gonyea said it is interesting that 

      one of the Council people would offer an action plan and she will take this back to 

      residents in the neighborhood.  If Councilman Piaquadio’s statement will work 

      best and it is agreeable in the neighborhood then that is what we will go with.  

      Councilwoman Greene wanted to inform Mrs. Gonyea that for twenty eight years 

      she collected the taxes for Colden Park and for those twenty eight years the 

      money was put into the Colden Park Sewer District.  Mrs. Gonyea said she 

      understands how the sewer district works.  But once you open the roads and the 

      degree of disintegration to do one project why not fix the other project.  In a sense 

      the two should be looked at, at the same time.   

      John Duggan / Assistant Chief of the Cronomer Valley Fire Department

      Asked if the Town could let the Fire Districts know when roads are closed due to 

      construction.  Today Chestnut Lane was closed and they weren’t notified.  

      Supervisor Booth said he will reiterate to the Town Departments, when they need 
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to close a road to please notify all emergency services about road closures. 

      Ed Mills / Merritt Lane

      Asked when Merritt Lane was going to be repaired.  Supervisor Booth explained 

      that we just spoke to contractor and the contractor will be making this road a 

      seasonal use road temporarily until all the construction is complete.  Supervisor 

      Booth explained that the entrance off Lattintown Road will be closed off and the 

      new part will be finished.  Mr. Mills explained that the other end of the road is 

      deteriorating into one lane traffic.  Supervisor Booth said he wasn’t aware of that 

      problem and he will find out what is going on.

      Keltic McCormick / Town of Newburgh

      Voiced her concern about the Fisher’s dilemma.  Ms. McCormick drove on Sloan 

      Road and could not proceed because the road was blocked by many lawn service 

      trucks.  

      Voiced her concern over the amount of budget transfers and why do you have to 

      do them.  You set a budget for the beginning of the year and why do you have to 

      transfer funds.  Supervisor Booth explained that while we doing the budget 

      process, certain items are not funded, unexpected expenses come up and the needs 

      of departments are changed so you transfer the money from one line item of that 

      department’s budget to another line item that needs the funds.  Councilman 

      Piaquadio said items like fuel that has gone up tremendously, we need to transfer 

      funds. 

      Voiced her concern about Code Compliance.  Last year you put on more Code 

      Compliance Officers to address the excess compliance issues.  Could you tell her 

      if the extra Code Compliance Officer(s) is helping with the increased problems 

      that department faced since she believes this Town has the most development 

      going on then any other Town in the area.  Supervisor Booth explained that yes 

      we hired more people to meet the demand of the Town but the needs of the Town 

      haven’t gone down any.  Supervisor Booth said he hasn’t received the final report 

      for the year.

      Voiced her opinion of televising the Town Board meetings so you can salute 

      people like Officer Hanson.  It would be something this Town would benefit 

      from.  

      Asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, for a list of scheduled meetings for the year.  

      Mr. Zarutskie said right after the meeting he will give them to her.

      Bud Fisher / Balmville

      Explained to the Town Board that they put their first complaint in on July 4, 2003.  

      We were finally told that a Resolution to Remedy was given to our neighbors on 

      June 16, 2006.  They were given to June 20, 2006 to comply.  We haven’t 

      received the outcome of the Resolution to Remedy to date.  Mark Taylor,    

      Attorney for the Town, explained that there hasn’t been a remedy and Mr. Sculley 

      will meet with Supervisor Booth and the Fishers very soon.

      Ann Fisher / Balmville

      Not to contradict her husband but it started April 14, 2003 at 6:45 a.m.  She 

      doesn’t know how much more they can take. 

      Sandra Kissam / Gardnertown

      Voiced her complaint about what Councilmen Piaquadio and Woodsy said about 

      Colden Park.  What you are suggesting is that if people don’t go along with this 

      sale of land, they will be penalized with bonds.  She wanted to suggest to you, 

      that people who live here pay taxes, they are assuming that their tax money is 

      helping to maintain infrastructure and a wide variety of items such as the Sewer 
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Treatment Plant, sewer lines, roads and the whole works.  The Town Board now 

      acts like nothing was ever done and no money was ever collected to do all this 

      maintenance.  You are saying now “Oh boy if we don’t make this money now we 

      will have to bond you.”  This Town should be run in such a way that expenses 

      would be taken care of as they are incurred.    

14.    Executive Session: 

a.  Police Personnel

b.  Highway Personnel

           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session at 

           8:56 P.M., seconded by Councilman Woolsey

           VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

           Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

          MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to go out of Executive Session 

          at 9:43 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

          VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

           Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

           No action was taken during the Executive Session; nor is any contemplated at this 

           time.

Adjournment

          MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the Town Board 

          Meeting of October 2, 2006 at 9:43 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

          VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

          Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

                              



by      

      _____________________________           ________________________________

      Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

